
FGE Christmas Open House
The FGE Christmas Open 
House was held December 
13th. We want to sincerly 
thank  

David & Barbara Mertes, 1897 College Ave,
Jean Shuler, 1804 Old Tower Road and
Jim & Judy Mackanic, 1755 Creek Rd
for opening their lovely homes for our residents. 
Photos from the event are shown below.

Mel Helbacka
9/12/1942 - 1/18/2010, 1835 Old Tower Road. 
Married 48 years to his “Little Princess” Linda. 
His loving family are daughters and son-in-laws 
Laura Bryant (John) and Debbie Winn (Darren). 
His absolute pride and joy were his grandchil-
dren, Morgan and Dylan Bryant; Kendell and 
Konrad Winn. Mel was an Allstate Insurance 
agent in Livermore for 40 years with a desire of 
“spreading joy”. Without a doubt his favorite pas-
sion was to grab his “Little Buttercup” Linda and 
go cruising.

Up in the skies when clouds roll-in, 
You’ll hear Mel doin’ some bowlin’, 

Lightning and thunder, don’t yell YIKES, 
It’s our friend Mel tossing some STRIKES. 

HALLELUJAH

eMail Addresses Needed
FGE would like to assemble a list 
of e-mail addresses for our 
residents which would allow this 
newsletter to be distributed 

electronically to save printing costs. 

Please send a short e-mail message containing 
your name to Irv Stowers (irving.stowers@mac.
com) who will assemble the addresses for the 
FGE records. These addresses will NOT be sold 
or allowed to be used for junk mail requests.

Home Sale
The William & Connie Duterte home at 982 
Mendenhall has recently sold to Peter & Kris-
tina Haugen. The Duterte’s will be moving to 
yyyyyyy. 

Garden Work Party
Garden Work Parties are planned 
for the second Saturday of each 
month at 8:30 a.m. and volunteers 
should meet near the tennis court. 

The next few work parties are scheduled as 
follows: Feb 13, Mar 13 & Apr 10.

Next FGE Board Meeting
Next board meeting will be held 
Thursday, February 18, 2010 
at the home of Tim & Claudia 
Barry, 1832 Creek Road @ 

7:00 p.m. All FGE neighbors are encouraged to 
attend any board meeting.
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